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Dear Families & Friends, 

It’s been a busy week back with new topics for the children to get their teeth into. 

We have Year 2 learning about the Great Fire of London, and they have been inside the event using the immersive 

room, learning to think of the WOW words they would use in their writing.  This has been followed by drama activities 

such as ‘hot seating’ as the children pretended to be Samuel Pepys, all leading up to the writing their own diary account 

of the event. 

The immersive room is one of the facilities that our wonderful PSA brought, and the children have been suing this 

during their learning.  Year 4 took themselves inside the Anderson Shelters of WWII and  thought about how it would 

feel during a raid.  They learned what families needed in the shelters and how they kept their spirits up through singing. 

Year 3 are learning about Ancient Egyptians, and staff are preparing a fully immersive curriculum and dress up day to 

bring this learning to life.  You will have received a parentmail regarding this. 

We have brought new materials to support our phonics sessions.  Many of you will know that the school had the best 

ever results for Phonics despite the challenges of missing education during Covid.  We surpassed our previous best by a 

very wide margin and any benchmarking set by the local authority and nationally.  We do not, however rest on our 

laurels.  Matching reading more closely to support spellings, handwriting and phonics is essential, as we have invested 

in more reading books, and the resources of Monster Phonics.  We will, however, maintain our embedded practices for 

phonics sessions and teaching.  We hope you enjoy the new resourcing as it makes it way through resources and 

discussions shared with home. 

Mrs Freeman, as many of you will know, is employed by the local authority as an expert practitioner and advises other 

early years providers.  We will be using some fo the funding from this outreach o continue to improve the Reception 

classes, and think about the furnishings.  We always benefit from the suggestions you share with us.  Thank you. 

I would like to remind parents to stop sending in ruck sacks.  These are really difficult in the school environment, cause 

corridor hazards and increased lost property as items fall off and move around.  Please use long handled bags, or the 

traditional draw string variety. 

It was lovely to see year one begin Forest School for the first time.  We ensure our children develop a love of the 

environment through our ‘Shefford Connected Curriculum’ and our classes are named after trees so  that children learn 

some British trees as they move through the school.  This all leads towards earning their forest badges as they move 

through each unit.  In addition to Forest School sessions, our children also have ‘outside learning’ on their timetables, 

and this supports the love and fulfilment of learning, as well as healthy active learning. 

It’s good to begin to have the lighter evenings coming through, and Spring is always a lovely time in school and for 

children to notice the changes in the natural environment. 

Have a wonderful weekend, 

Mrs Finch 

Please know: We are an Operation Encompass School. This means that we work together with the police to respond quickly to instances 

of domestic abuse and/or violence. Staff in school are trained responders and we are a safe space.  
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Values  

The values of January will be Excellence & Quality 

“The sky has no limits.” Usain Bolt 

Not accepting less than our best, but striving for excellence. Practising to develop quality.  Rehearsing and   

trying so that we achieve what we believe is possible.  Understanding what is excellent to one person might be 

different to another. 

House Points 

 

Air—451 

Water—385 

Fire—373 

Earth—333 

House Attendance 
& Punctuality  

Winner 

Fire 

House Points and Attendance              

W/E 06/01/23 

Well done to last week’s house winners.  

 

Music News 
13/01/23   

 
A great full week back, with so much music happening! Year 1s have started their ‘rap’ unit accompanied by glocken-
spiels, Year 2s are continuing their ocarina unit, and have loved learning how to play different songs. Year 3s have 
begun their p-bone unit led by inspiring music, and year 4s are exploring music from the World War two period. 
Clubs are back in full swing, whilst the demand has been huge, we do have a waiting list if spaces do become available. 
This week’s winning music vote was ‘Spandau Ballet - Gold’, with a focus on dynamics.   

Kind regards Miss Mansell 

We are very proud of our three Digital 

Leaders who represented Shefford Lower 

School at BEST House on Tuesday. 

They went to take part in an Online Safety 

Conference with children from local schools 

to discuss and share any concerns as well as 

strategies to stay safe online. 

They will then meet with our other digital 

leaders and report back to the rest of the 

school to share their messages. 

 

Invitation to Parents/Carers 

On Thursday 19th January we will be holding a 

drop in session after school drop off in the hall to 

learn more about  

Gaming online harms & how to protect your   

children. 

There will be a presentation and a chance to ask 

any questions. 

Please meet Mr Wakefield at the Community    

Entrance at 9am 

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/food-facts/sugar-calculator/
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/food-facts/sugar-calculator/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ntG50eXbBtc


  

 

Congratulations to the children below who have been recognised as a Finer Diner this 

week for displaying good manners and values at lunchtime 

Reception  Sierra, George, Emma, Buddy, Noah & Isla 

Year 1  Henry, Lily, Max, Adam, Libby, Jake & Millie 

Year 2  Louie, Remi, Martha, Grace, Annabelle & Morgan 

Year 3  Ben, Elisa, Lacey, Scarlet, Annie, Holly, Jack 

Year 4  Layla, Izzy Immy & Poppy 

Weekly Good News Calls 

Here are the children whose parents and carers have received a phone call home this week to let them know how well their 

child has been working and showing their school values.  Keep up the good work Shefford Lower. 

Reception Pear—Lenny & Ava—Mae Plum—Isabella Peach—Sierra 

Year 1  Sycamore—Finn-Mary Holly—Arthur  Chestnut—Mia 

Year 2  Maple—Amaya & Arya Oak—Evelyn  Willow—Minh 

Year 3  Hawthorn—Ayaz  Cedar—Reagan Elm—Raith & Esmee 

Year 4  Beech—George  Hazel—Imogen Ash—Lola 

Shefford Sporting Successes 

We celebrate children’s sporting successes from home as well as those in school. Please send us photos of your child’s cer-

tificates and/or medals which will be displayed on our PE celebration board and celebrated in assembly.   Well done to 

these children who have shared their sporting success this week. 

Fire House Eleanor—Swimming & Dance, Lacey—Dance, Dougie—Football 

Air House Nancy—Dance, Libby—Taekwondo, Jackson—Football/Swimming 

Earth House Jemima—Gymnastics 

Water House Imogen—Swimming 



Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

https://www.bilinguasing.com/
https://www.midbedsfutsal.co.uk/
https://www.ngdancecollective.co.uk/
https://kidsdawntildusk.co.uk/holiday-club-bedfordshire/
https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/health-visiting
https://www.happylittleyogi.com/classes/online-enrolement?type=a
https://www.jackcollisonsoccerschool.com/course/february-half-term-camp-ages-5-15-shefford/


Safeguarding Information 
At Shefford Lower School we take our responsibilities to promote safeguarding the welfare of all children seriously.  The desig-

nated persons for safeguarding children is the Headteacher who can be contacted via the school office on 01462 629123 

Please find useful information updated weekly 

If you are concerned about a child outside of school you can phone 999 in an emergency or 101 to make a report.  The NSPCC operated an urgent helpline on 

0808800500 

Ivel Valley Parent Bulletin  Please click on the  

Early Help Bulletin   links for more infor-

Mythbuster 

Myth: “I am the only one who can decide what is healthy for my child’s lunchbox.”  

Buster: OFSTED expect schools to promote healthy lifestyles. Schools are expected to record instances on their 
*CPOMS that are harmful to a child’s health or development. We can offer ideas and support with family support. 

*Child Protection Online Management System  

 

The Bedfordshire and Luton Children’s Community 
Health HUB is our one stop service for our Health 
Visiting, School Nursing 0-19 and our Looked after 
Children Teams for parents, carers and 
professionals.  Our Luton Community Paediatric 
Service can also be contacted via this number, but for 
emails please continue to use their own dedicated 
email address. 
To access the Health HUB call us on 0300 555 0606 or 

email:  ccs.bedsandlutonchildrenshealthhub@nhs.net 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/34144d6
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/328c1c5
mailto:ccs.bedsandlutonchildrenshealthhub@nhs.net


Drop off times—08.45—09.00am   

Collection times—3.20pm 

The school office will be open from 8.30am to 3.45pm for any 

queries, please call 01462 629123 or email  

schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk. 

Shefford Lower School 

Diary Dates 

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics) 

2023 Upcoming Dates 

To find Shefford Lower’s Academic Calendar for  2022/2023 

please refer to our website 

Term Dates Link 

Please note this will be different to the Central Bedfordshire 

25th January 2023 Year 2 Trip—Material Trail—St Albans—Parentmail to follow 

1st February Year  3—Egyptian Day—Visit from Howard Carter—Parentmail to follow 

3rd February EYFS Cake Sale—Charity TBC 

3rd February Coffee Morning—Invites to be sent 

7th February Teacher Consultation Evening—3.30pm—6.30pm 

9th February Teacher Consultation Evening—4.00pm—7.00pm 

10th February Bikeability—Year 4s 

13th—17th February Half Term 

22nd February—29th March Year 3—Swimming—Elm & Hawthorn 

24th February—31st March Year 3—Swimming—Cedar 

2nd March World Book Day—More information to follow 

9th March Vision Screening—Reception 

15th—17 March Year 4—Kingswood Residential Trip 

22nd March Year 1 Woburn Trip—Parentmail to follow 

24th March SEND Coffee Morning 

29th March Year 1 Cake Sale—Charity TBC 

31st March PSA Nearly New Uniform Sale 

31st March End of Term Easter Assembly 

31st March Last Day of Spring Term 

3rd—5th April Mr Tilbury’s Holiday Club—Booking form to be released soon 

18th April Children Return 

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk
https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/parents/term-dates

